

Start 7:05 PM Attendees 12

**Secretary**: Tom & Denise Beall present. No Minutes for February no meeting due to inclement weather. January minutes approved as posted on the TSSCC web site.

**Treasurer**: Pete Maloy present, Current bank balance is \$6605.18. No figure on insurance for upcoming season yet.

President Emeritus: Bob Lindsay- present

**Director**: Erik Vandermey not present.

**VP**: Chris Perry, present

President: David Finchum, present

#### REGULAR REPORTS

# Membership, Registration & Administration;

Registration is back online for 2018 and people have begun to renew their membership. Once you have registered Chris Perry will get you your id# to use for discounts with SPS.

Registration will go live by the weeks end & season pre-reg will be open.

Discussed event attendance and way of getting more people out to try Auto Cross with a "bring a buddy" coupon that members would be able to use to introduce someone new.

## **Equipment, Property & Technology**;

Big thank you to Chris Gregor and Daryl Dupre for driving all over to locate new windows for the trailer. It was posted on facebook for volunteers that may want to help put them in with Chris and Daryl and also who will help do the trailer clean up at that time as well. Chris Delesio and Iggy have volunteered. Please watch for updates on date and reach out to David Finchum if you would like to help.

Tom Beall will need to further investigate lower receiver for towing the trailer when we have a rental truck to measure against. This season we may only need to tow the trailer for one event.

We confirmed that Erik currently receives the license plate renewal for the trailer.

We discussed possibly getting a PO Box for TSSCC mail to go to.

Bob Lindsay and group further discussed the pros of having a working FM transmitter. Denise Beall did look on line and found what you can purchase as a system already ready to use does not have the range we would need. What we need has to be built. Bob did say that Chris Delesio said he would help build it. It was also mentioned that we believe problem with current one we have is not that it does not work but that it is not mated to our amplifier. Bill Crawford also said Vic Dresher (I apologize if I have spelling of names incorrect) who is a professional radio engineer would be of help also. Bill offered to reach out to Vic, Chris Perry offered to reach out to Chris Delesio. If we are using other club's trailers for most of our events this season we may not really need to put much into this right now, but we should still look at what is needed to resolve our current issue with the transmitter in preparation for future events, ie; equipment costs, etc.

#### **Schedules & Sites**;

We have dates!!!

We have the following dates for Route 66 and are just waiting on the contract, thank you to Mike Razny & SCCA.

July 8

August 12

August 26

September 9

September 23

October 14

Dave will work with SCCA on logistics of using their trailer.

Grissom April 28<sup>th</sup> and 29<sup>th</sup>, with Half Moon the evening of the 28<sup>th</sup>, and unofficial BOR meet up at Outback on the evening of the 27<sup>th</sup>.

June 24 North vs. South Challenge with Champaign County Sports Club. Registration will be through their site. We will be using their equipment, so we will not need to tow our trailer. They are looking for a better way to run their event & may possibly run this event similar to how TSSCC runs their events. Kathy and Bill Brookholder are the event chairs.

Just to again clarify why we will not be running any events at Lake County Fair Grounds, it is not anything we or any other organization did wrong. They actually like having us their but their lot is seeing some wear and tear and they are trying to save the lot and only do a few patches, so they are not doing any Auto Cross events with any club this season.

<u>Trophies</u>; Dave will follow up with Dylan Hauge on Top 20 Drivers trophy will be hoodies. Discussed possible new designs for 2018 trophy t-shirts. Chris Perry will check to see what kind of discount we can get through SPS.

**Sponsors**; **SPS** will be a new sponsor for 2018 offering a 10% discount on all services and goods. As referenced in Membership and Registration, once you register as a member Chris Perry will get you the code to use to receive your discounts with SPS. **K&M Magnetics** will continue to be on site for all your magnet needs. Looking to see if we can get more discounts with **K1 Speed**. We will follow up with Dylan on what Hawgee Decals is wanting to do for the club.

#### **Event Review:**

No events to review.

### New Business/Old Business;

Nothing additional discussed that is not already noted above.

#### **Announcements**;

The Bealls still have the 82 VW Rabbit Convertible for sale as well as the 88 Sirocco.

Paul Kolatorowicz is looking to sell both the CRX and Solstice.

Chris Perry is selling '03 BMW E39.

Bob Lindsay is selling tire trailer with utility track box and 2 draw bars for \$200.

If you would like any information on any of these fine automobiles, please contact the selling parties.

Adjourned: 7:50 Submitted by TEAM BEALL